From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS);

BOS-Operations; Board of Supervisors (BOS); Carroll, John (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support for File #250817 – Public Works Graffiti Abatement Program

Date: Thursday, September 25, 2025 1:11:57 PM

Attachments: Outlook-signature .pnq

Re Support for File #250817 – Public Works Graffiti Abatement Program.pdf

Dear Supervisors,

Please see below and attached, from the San Francisco Chamber of Commerce, regarding:

File No. 250817 - Ordinance amending the Public Works Code to authorize Public Works to perform graffiti abatement on private properties in commercial areas at no cost to property owners, solely at property owners' request and upon property owners' authorization and property owners' waiver of claims associated with the graffiti abatement; and affirming the Planning Department's determination under the California Environmental Quality Act.

Regards,

Richard Lagunte
Office of the Clerk of the Board
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
Voice (415) 554-5184 | Fax (415) 554-5163
bos@sfgov.org | www.sfbos.org

Pronouns: he, him, his

Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information provided will not be redacted. Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board of Supervisors' website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

From: Jackson Nutt-Beers < inuttbeers@sfchamber.com>

Sent: Monday, September 22, 2025 9:38 AM

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

| Board of Supervisors (BOS)

| Board of Supervisors (BOS) |

<board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>

Cc: Low, Jen (BOS) <jen.low@sfgov.org>

Subject: Re: Support for File #250817 – Public Works Graffiti Abatement Program

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Good morning San Francisco Board of Supervisors,

Please find the San Francisco Chamber of Commerce's letter of support for Supervisor Melgar's Public Works Graffiti Abatement Program legislation.

Please let me know if you have any questions.



Jackson Nutt-Beers, M.A. (they/them)

Public Policy Program Manager
San Francisco Chamber of Commerce
235 Montgomery Street, Suite 760, San Francisco, CA
Submit member content | Subscribe to our newsletter | LinkedIn

SAN FRANCISCO CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

September 22, 2025

San Francisco Board of Supervisors 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place San Francisco, CA 94102

Re: Support for File #250817 - Public Works Graffiti Abatement Program

Dear President Mandelman and Members of the Board of Supervisors,

On behalf of the San Francisco Chamber of Commerce, I am writing in support of Supervisor Melgar's legislation, File #250817, establishing and funding the Public Works Graffiti Abatement Program.

San Francisco's businesses and commercial corridors continue to face significant challenges in ensuring clean, safe, and welcoming environments for employees, customers, and visitors. Graffiti vandalism undermines neighborhood vitality, places an undue burden on small business owners, and creates negative perceptions of our city's economic core. A consistent, coordinated graffiti abatement program operated by Public Works is an important step to strengthen business corridors and enhance public confidence.

This legislation will provide timely removal of graffiti to deter repeat vandalism, reduce the costs and disruptions borne by small businesses in addressing property damage, and reinforce community pride while supporting San Francisco's broader economic recovery by making our neighborhoods more inviting to workers, shoppers, and visitors alike.

By investing in a city-managed graffiti abatement program, San Francisco will not only support businesses but also send a clear signal that we value the cleanliness and appearance of our neighborhoods as central to our city's economic resilience.

We urge you to support File #250817 and help provide the resources needed to make San Francisco's commercial corridors vibrant, safe, and welcoming.

Sincerely,

Rodney Fong President & CEO

The San Francisco Chamber of Commerce